AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 30th day of January, 2013

Roll Call:              
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman





Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Absent:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

       Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Allan Gaul, a reporter for the Mid Hudson Times, led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Delete # 8 
COLANDREA/SUNSHINE FORD:

A. Request for Zoning Change

B. Abandonment of a Portion of Boulder Road

Add-On #14
FEMA: Discussion

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $2,660,170.80, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said the K-9 Unit invoice for equipment should come out of the T account. There is also an invoice for books for the DARE Program. In the past the PTA has paid for these books. This matter will be followed up by the Chief of Police.   

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

6.
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS:  Approval of Cleaning Services (Vendor)

Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said this item was on the September 22nd agenda. The Town Board Members wanted to know the cost for the 2012 service before making a decision. It has been brought to his attention that the amount was the same. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated January 15, 2013 submitted by Les Cornell, Building & Grounds Supervisor, to continue using TJE Cleaning Service for the weekly cleaning of Town Hall, Code Compliance and the Police Department for the next 12 months at a cost of $1,580.00 per month. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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7. DISCUSSION:  Notice Requirements for Public Hearings

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town Board received a letter from the Zoning Board’s Attorney advising them of the substantial cost to an applicant for the certified mailing to properties within 500 feet of a zoning change. They are requesting that an acceptance of a postmaster certification mailing be accepted instead of the current certified mailing that is required. Mr. Taylor said under the proposed Local Law the requirement for the mailing has been changed. The secretary of the Zoning Board or a Town employee in that office will be required to submit an affidavit of mail by regular mail. This change will be for both the Planning Board and the Zoning Board. Mr. Taylor gave the Town Board a revision of the proposed Local Law. He asked the Town Board if a modification to an application is made at what point should a second letter go out to neighboring property owners regarding the modification. 

Mr. Taylor’s January 25, 2013 memorandum to the Town Board suggested the following:

For site plans:

In the event a modification to an application proposes a modification in a proposed use, an increase in the number of buildings or an increase of more than 10% in the height or footprint of a proposed building or structure, other than an accessory building or structure, then a supplementary letter shall be required to be forwarded in the same manner advising of the modification.

For subdivisions:

In the event a modification to an application proposes an increase in the number of lots or the relocation of a proposed road or drainage basin to a location adjacent to an adjoining property, then a supplementary letter shall be required to be forwarded in the same manner advising of the modification.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the resolution to set a public hearing on March 18, 2013 @ 7:00 p.m. for the Introductory Local Law Amending the Application and Public Hearing Notification Provisions of Chapter 83 Entitled “Clearing and Grading”, Chapter 125 Entitled “Noise and Illumination”, Chapter 163 Entitled “Subdivision of Land”’ Chapter 168 Entitled “Telecommunications Facilities, Wireless” and Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Referral of the revised Local Law for Amending the Application and Public Hearing Notification Provisions of Chapter 83 Entitled “Clearing and Grading”, Chapter 125 Entitled “Noise and Illumination”, Chapter 163 Entitled “Subdivision of Land”’ Chapter 168 Entitled “Telecommunications Facilities, Wireless” and Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Orange County Department of Planning, The Town of Newburgh Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals for their review and report. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

8. COLANDREA/SUNSHINE FORD:

A. Request for Zoning Change

B. Abandonment of a Portion of Boulder Road

The above items were deleted.

9. ENGINEERING:  

A. Approval of Delaware Aqueduct Tap WTP Change Order

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, said there was a change order submitted for the additional work required to relocate the Worth and GHD jobsite offices, reroute the 8” portable water line and complete the water tie in to avoid the existing concrete structures and contaminated soils outside of the clearwell and existing DAT Pump Station.
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Mr. Osborne reviewed a map of the area with the Town Board.

Mr. Taylor said the contamination found at the Delaware Aqueduct Tap was on New York City property. 

Mr. Osborne said New York City is committed to cleaning up the contamination, but has not shared their schedule with him as of yet. The change order includes the following:

· Three days of crew time

· The extra materials that are required for the extra length of the run

· Removal of the existing 20” pipe

The contractor has agreed to the change order, the time and the materials will not exceed the proposed figure. 

Councilwoman Greene asked why New York City doesn’t pay for this change order since it is on their property.

Mr. Osborne said this change order is not for the cleanup, it is to relocate the water main that is necessary to service the water treatment plant. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if the Town will receive a credit for the uninstalled piping.

Mr. Osborne said the Town was given a credit for the piping that is not needed and they are going to reuse the piping that has already been installed. 
Councilman Bello said he takes exception to procedural work that has been done at the site. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if after New York City cleans up the contamination on the site, would the Town be able to stay with the original plan.

Mr. Osborne said it is more time effective for the Town of Newburgh to go the current route. 
The Town Board went back to this item after item # 13 on the agenda.

B. Approval of NYSDOT Undertaking

This undertaking is specifically being done for the intersection improvements on Route 52 and Old South Plank Road, but it is required anytime the Town takes out a highway permit with the DOT.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh Approving and Authorizing Execution of New York State Department of Transportation Undertaking. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

10. COPIER PURCHASE PROPOSAL

Councilman Piaquadio said that the Town has a number of copiers that are failing. The Town Board Members reviewed a summary of a service agreement. The Town has three copiers less than three years old that will be kept. These copiers are located in the Court House, the Mail Room and the Police Department. The Town Board has package quotes off of state bid from Toshiba and Ricoh. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked the Town Board if they are all in agreement with replacing the older photocopiers, owned by the Town, that are too old for a service agreement. 

Councilman Woolsey said there are several departments that do not need photocopiers.

Councilman Piaquadio said before a photocopier is ordered for a department it will have to be determined if there is a need and if they have the funds in their budget.  

AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING     JANUARY 30, 2013      PAGE 4

11.
DATA PROCESSING


Deputy Supervisor said the following computers need to be replaced:



TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE


>
The computer at the counter that was manufactured 

In 2012

>
Deputy Town Clerk’s computer manufactured in 2007

>
Registrar’s computer manufactured in 2002

ASSESSOR’S OFFICE

>
The Assessor’s computer that was manufactured in 2006

>
The Assessor’s Clerk computer that was manufactured in 2006

>
The Real Property Data Collector’s computer that was manufactured 2006

There are two computers in the Assessor’s Office that are not in use and are going to be removed and not replaced. 

COURT

FLC Equipment will install untangle software for the court.




TOTAL for all of the above $6,854.40

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to withdraw $6,854.40 from the Computer Reserve Fund to purchase six computers and untangle software. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the Computer Reserve has a current balance of $52,300.04

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to purchase six dell computers for the amount of $5,990.40. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to purchase untangle software from FLC Equipment for the amount of $864.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to purchase 37.5 hour from Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc. at a rate of $80.00 per hour. The funds will come from the Computer Maintenance Account number 001-1680-0497 that currently has a balance of $44,540.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

12.
RECREATION: Schedule Bids on Bus Trips

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 23, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to establish a sealed bid date for the 2013 busing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Town Clerk Zarutskie will contact Recreation to establish a bid date and time for this bid opening.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

13. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated January 24, 2013, submitted by Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, to transfer the following from the 2012 budget.

FROM




TO


AMOUNT

030.5130.0497


030.5130.0200
$6,800.00

Maint./ Cont./ Leases/ Rentals
Equipment/Other Capital

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer dated January 24, 2013, submitted by Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, to transfer the following from the 2012 budget.

FROM




TO


AMOUNT

030.5140.0466


030.5110.0450
$6,000.00

Operating Supplies


Motor Oil/Fuel

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

The Town Board went back to 9A on this agenda.

Mr. Osborne said this change order gives a credit for the labor that was not used to install the 40 to 50 feet adjacent to the tank and those materials will be used on the 8 inch main that will be installed. There is still an additional 175 feet of 8 inch main needed to complete the connection. There is also a credit for ½ day crew time for the work that no longer needs to be done. If the additional work needed is done before the two days that have been allocated there will be a credit given to the Town. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the change order # GC-PCO-031 submitted by Worth Construction for the DAT Newburgh WTP in an amount not to exceed $30,014.66. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; 

Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

14. (Add On) FEMA: Discussion

Councilman Woolsey said FEMA approved money for claims submitted by the Town of Newburgh for damage that occurred during Hurricane Irene   and Tropical Storm Lee. To date the Town still has not received any money from FEMA for these claims. 

James Osborne said he wrote a letter to the State Emergency Management Office in regards to the three outstanding items that the Town has not been paid for that occurred during Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee. Mr. Osborne is in contact with the office of the State Emergency Management every two to three weeks and he has been told that they are trying to set a meeting date with FEMA to review the Town’s case. As of today a date has not been set. 
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Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Osborne if he has contacted Orange County Emergency Management. 

Mr. Osborne said he has and was told the County would also try to set up a meeting but there still is not a resolution. 

Councilwoman Greene requested that the Orange County Emergency Management Department be informed as to what is going on. 

Councilman Woolsey requested that all correspondence regarding these FEMA claims be sent to Senator Larkin. 

Councilwoman Greene said that our US Senators should also be kept abreast of this matter. 

Councilman Piaquadio suggested contacting Congressman Maloney for help collecting the money for the open claims. 

Mr. Osborne said he will talk to the Supervisor and reach out to all of the people that have been suggested and give copies of the correspondence the Town Board Members.   

15. ADJOURMENT


MOTION was made at 8:06 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
            Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent 

            Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

      ___________________________ 
             _______________________________

     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

